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SCHOOL CALENDAR                                                            We are an accredited Waste Wise Ways School 

WEEK 9 WEEK 10 TERM 3 WEEK 1 UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
Thursday 23 June 

• Reports sent home 

Monday 27 June 
10am Soccer Match v 
Rous 

 
Thursday 30 June 

• 11am Morning tea 
• 11:30 Special 

Assembly to 
farewell Mrs Slee 

Friday 1 July 
• SRC PJ Day 
• Last day of Term 2 

 

Monday 18 July 
School Development Day 
 
Tuesday 19 July 

• Students return for 
Term 3 

• P&C Meeting 
 

 

 
First North Athletics Carnival 
 
Zone Athletics 
 
Writers Festival 
 
Public Speaking Competition 

A proud member of the First North Community of Schools and The Rivers P-12 

 
Reports distributed today  
K – 6 students will receive reports today.  
We ask parents and carers to look carefully at the achievement 
and effort descriptors to ensure they understand the report.   
A “C” means your child is achieving at a level appropriate to 
their stage of learning. A “D” means there are some areas they 
are still developing.  A “B” means they are working at the top 
10% of their year (early or late stage) and an “A” means they 
are working above Stage level.     
The effort is the most important grading as it tells you whether 
your child is working to their full potential, and application 
should be celebrated. If you would like to discuss the report 
with your teachers, please contact the school and the teacher 
will chat with you in the last week or early next term. 
 
 

 
Amazing Mural Project completed today 
We are so thankful for the gift of these beautiful murals which 
have been a week-long project at our school and much more 
intensive preparation prior to the week. 
Arthur’s grandmother, Chris and Regina from Hullaballoo 
Studios in Victoria have created a design which reflects our 
local area. Small groups of students then assisted with 
drawings and design with every student contributing to this 
work of art. 
Chris and Regina have been here just after sunrise every day 
and late into the afternoons working on this piece.  Students 
have watched in awe as the artwork developed over the week 
and each student is very proud of their contribution.  
These two creative people are such a joy to speak with, as you 
discover their 35 year journey creating murals and sculptures 
all over Australia as well as visiting other countries. 
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We are honoured to be selected as their very last school 
project and be provided with all services and materials cost 
free. We also thank the P & C for funding the cement boards 
and to P & C President, Tim Marsh and cleaner, John Mortimer 
who has been assisting with the daily setting up of these huge 
boards. On Friday, our General Assistant, Mark Thomson will 
mount the artwork with assistance. Please come and view 
them in our quadrangle. 
Aboriginal Cultural and Dance Workshop with Rory 
Students also participated in a fabulous workshop on Tuesday 
afternoon. We thank Rory for these sessions, and also the 
excellent Bundjalung language resources he has given the 
school.  We are looking at further workshops later in the year. 
Please enjoy the report on this from Mandell. 
SRC Mufti Day last Friday of this term 
The Student Representative Council have selected the Lismore 
Base Hospital Cancer Unit as their fund raiser for this term. 
Everyone is asked to wear pyjamas to school and donate a gold 
coin donation. There will be a disco at lunch too. Can’t believe I 
get to wear PJs on my last day as Clunes PS Principal – what 
fun!!! 
Canteen Thursday 30th June  
Tomorrow is the last day to get your lunch orders in for next 
Thursday’s delicious burger day. Forms have been sent home – 
please ensure you pay online to the P & C account and not the 
school account. 
Soccer Team 
Good Luck to the Clunes Soccer Team for their match against 
Rous Public School next Monday, 27th June.  Kick-off is at 11am 
at Alstonville High School. 
Parent & Carer Survey - Semester Two 2022. 
Here’s the link again: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfJZmmJiw1_Il7bl
TjRNU_yzovd6roDQJastZgnj51t-gfJtg/vie wform?usp=sf_link  
Only 1 of 51 parents/ carers have responded and your opinion 
is important! 
 
I look forward to enjoying every moment and 
expressing my gratitude in my last week at 
Clunes PS. We also have two families moving 
interstate due to work and other 
commitments, we wish the Florys and 
Beliveaus, the very best. 
 
Michelle Slee 
Clunes Public School Principal 
 

Assembly Award Winners 
Congratulations to the following students who received awards 
at our last assembly. 
 
Kindergarten  

Charlie B - Making improvements in the neatness of his 
handwriting 

Louie -  For consistent practice to improve his handwriting 

Vienna - Improvements in independent writing, using spaces, 
and being neat. 

1-2 Class 
Aali - Aali has been a wonderful addition to our class. He has 
settled into Clunes PS well, engaging with his learning well. 
Great work Aali. 

Loren – Loren is always showing herself to be a kind and 
considerate classmate. She always is looking out for others and 
seeing how she can best help in any situation. Thank you Loren. 

Arthur - Arthur has been working really hard in maths, thinking 
about his answers and how he solves different questions. Keep 
up the great work Arthur. 

Harley - Harley has been working really hard in maths, thinking 
about his answers and how he solves different questions. Great 
work Harley. 

3-4 Class 
Rose - Merit - For outstanding work ethic and application to all 
her writing tasks this term.  Rose, you should be very proud of 
yourself and your work.  Always believe in what you can 
achieve. You make Mrs Smith and Mrs Northey-Manser's 
hearts sing!  
 
Mae - Well Done- for outstanding mathematics results in her 
pre-test.  We can't wait to see your port-test results. We are 
very proud of you, keep up the great work Mae. 
 
Lola -  Well Done- For always coming to school eager and ready 
to learn, always trying her best and being a great support to 
her peers.  Keep up the amazing work!  
 
5-6 Class 
Cooper - Cooper - Well Done - Cooper has shown an improved 
effort and dedication to learning in the classroom. This is 
empowering him to be prepared for the learning and the gain 
more information to improve his skills and abilities. 
 
Brandon - Merit -  For achieving his best work in class by 
applying himself to get the most out of every learning 
experience. Excellent work Brandon. 
 
Mrs Hart  
The following students showed great improvement in their 
writing. 
Brandon, Emily, Kyah Lilly & Zander.    
 
 Our Citizenship Award was awarded to Luca Chen 

 

Video Link – Stage 3 Assembly 
Please see below the link to the video of the Stage 3 Term 2 
Assembly which was held on 20th May.  You will also be able to 
watch the Stage 3 ‘Thank You Paramedics’ Video.   
https://schoolsnsw-
my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/jack_priestley_det_nsw_ed
u_au/Eihp-
0Dh30dKtrt1WYNedh4B57UIpTMA42W4No0otlG6Bw?e=qJl8Jf 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfJZmmJiw1_Il7blTjRNU_yzovd6roDQJastZgnj51t-gfJtg/viewform?usp=sf_link
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https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fschoolsnsw-my.sharepoint.com%2F%3Af%3A%2Fg%2Fpersonal%2Fjack_priestley_det_nsw_edu_au%2FEihp-0Dh30dKtrt1WYNedh4B57UIpTMA42W4No0otlG6Bw%3Fe%3DqJl8Jf&data=05%7C01%7Cclunes-p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ce5a469e10a504454647a08da5405faad%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637914681889946976%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KLPgcpyaQ02UsJaQXGMJXmHdnWbSc4wEohHRmx0bGK4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fschoolsnsw-my.sharepoint.com%2F%3Af%3A%2Fg%2Fpersonal%2Fjack_priestley_det_nsw_edu_au%2FEihp-0Dh30dKtrt1WYNedh4B57UIpTMA42W4No0otlG6Bw%3Fe%3DqJl8Jf&data=05%7C01%7Cclunes-p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ce5a469e10a504454647a08da5405faad%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637914681889946976%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KLPgcpyaQ02UsJaQXGMJXmHdnWbSc4wEohHRmx0bGK4%3D&reserved=0
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Aboriginal Workshop 
On Tuesday the 21st of 
June, Rory came and 
taught us about 
Aboriginal culture. We 
learnt some Indigenous 
dances and music. Rory 
came from the Widjabal 
tribe plus three others 
from his mothers. We 
learnt dances like the 

gurraman which is a kangaroo, the emu, the dolphin and the 
binging (short-neck turtle).  
Rory taught us how to say some Aboriginal words, like walgun, 
and how to play the didgeridoo. 
We had an awesome time playing musical statues with 
Aboriginal dances and music. A big thank you to Rory for 
teaching us and a massive thank you to Mrs Slee for organising 
the activities. They were so much fun! – Mandell 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Clunes Athletics Champions 
Our Clunes Athletics Champions are: 

 

First North Athletics 
All students K-6 will attend the 2nd day of the First North 
District Athletics Carnival on Friday 29th July to compete in 50 
& 100m age races, novelties, 200m, relays and ball games 
 

Clunes OSHCS 
We have been experimenting with colour this week at Clunes 
OSHC. We used white crayon to draw pictures then coloured 
them in, by spraying food colouring and water in mini spray 
bottles. The effect was very vibrant. The children then tried 
mixing the colours by allowing the pooled water to run into 

each other on the paper. There 
was some very creative art works. 
We also made some delicious 
donuts. The children mixed the 
batter and carefully poured it into 
our donut maker. The children 
enjoyed these with cinnamon and 
plain sugar.  
We will be cooking up some 
yummy treats during the holidays 
too. Honey cakes, popcorn and 
orange sherbet to name a few.  
The Vacation Care Program is attached to this newsletter 
Please book after school or Vacation care by calling or texting 
0437362834.  

From Laura and Clunes OSHCS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

    

 

Juvenile Boys – First Jim 
Juvenile Boys – Runner Up Harley 
Juvenile Girls – First Juno 
Juvenile Girls – Runner Up Polly 
Junior Boys – First Leroy 
Junior Boys – Runner Up Marcus 
Junior Girls – First Connie 
Junior Girls – Runner Up Leelu 
11 yr Boys – First Cooper 
11 yr Girls – First Lilly 
11 yr Girls – Runner Up Tylana 
Senior Boys – First Brandon 
Senior Boys – Runner Up Oscar 
Senior Girls - First  Tyrah 
Senior Girls – Runner Up Ella 



  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
    
 
   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

       
 
 
     
 
  
 

                
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

  



  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 



  

 
 
 

 
 


